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BOARD MEETING MINUTES
July 13, 2021

ATTENDING: Lois A. Martin, Board President
Randy Glotfelty, Board Vice President
Charles Nolan, Board Member
Connie Meyers, Board Secretary
James Moore, Board Member
Steven D. Fratz, Election Director
Becky Heath, Visitor

ABSENT: None
4:00 PM-Meeting was called to order and quorum determined by Lois Martin.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for the June 1% 2021 meeting was approved on a motion made by Randy
Glotfelty, seconded by Connie Meyers and made unanimous by Lois Martin.

ELECTION DIRECTOR REPORT:
There were 82 new registrations and 35 removals in June.

Candidacy Filing for the 2022 Gubernatorial Election to date is as follows:

e County Commissioners: Larry Tichnell, Paul Edwards, Jeremy Whitacre and Jay
Moyer
Clerk of Courts: Brian Schlossnagle and Bill Bittinger
Sheriff: Bryson Meyers. Mark Rodeheaver withdrew his filing for Sheriff.
Republican Central Committee: Luanne Ruddell and Andy Adams
Register of Wills: Rita Watson

The National Democratic Committee has established new By-Laws. Previously
Maryland elected 4 Male and 4 Female. Now a new gender of Non-Binary has been
added to the contest. There will be only 1 contest and each candidate will have their
gender beside their name.

Steve and Chrissy completed a mandatory Sexual Harassment Prevention Training. The
Board will receive a facsimile of the training at the BIENNIAL meeting on August 25%.



The ballot drop box has been delivered to the office. Steve contacted the county
maintenance department concerning installation.

Steve will be out of the office from August 2™ through the 16%",

OLD BUSINESS:

The MAFO Annual Conference is scheduled for August 24" through August 26 in
Ocean City. Travel to Ocean City will be August 23 for the Board and Staff, with the
return trip on August 27", Steve discussed the agenda and travel with the Board.

NEW BUSINESS AND CORRESPONDENCE:
None

ADJOURNMENT:
The next board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 7%, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.
The August meeting has been canceled.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m. on a motion by Chuck Nolan, seconded by
Randy Glotfelty, and made unanimous by Lois Martin.

Lois§ Martin, Boar’g President



